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April 15, 2022

Dear FJUHSD Staff Members, Students and Parents/Guardians,

Happy Friday! As we look forward to the end of another successful school year, the District is busy making
plans for next year. In doing so, we would like to take this opportunity to remind staff members, students, and
parents/guardians that beginning with the 2022/23 school year, all schools will start at 8:30 a.m. in order to meet
the new requirement in California.

On October 13, 2019, Governor Gavin Newsom signed Senate Bill 328, Pupil Attendance: School Start Time.
SB 328 requires that the school day for middle schools begins no earlier than 8:00 a.m. and the school day for
high schools begins no earlier than 8:30 a.m. The start times will go into effect on July 1, 2022. SB 328 does
not include zero periods.

District administrators have been working with site administrators and staff members to plan and develop bell
schedules for the 2022/23 school year that will reflect this new start time. Specific information regarding each
school sites’ bell schedules will be provided in the very near future from your site teams.

Thank you for your continued partnership. We hope everyone has a wonderful weekend, and for those who
choose, we look forward to seeing your smiling faces on Monday.

Sincerely,

Steve McLaughlin, Ed.D.
Superintendent
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